
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A place where we call Home! 

Written and Printed by the Editor: Dennis Williams 
  3 Ridgelands Drive, Sanctuary Point  2540      Telephone: (02) 4443 3394 
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Welcome to my  
 SANCTUARY POINT A 

CONCERNED 
 CITIZENS  

NEWSLETTER  

June 2015 ... Vol. 053 
and web site at 

http://sanctuarypointaconcernedcitizensnewsletter.com 

My Newsletter is printed on 
Reflex White or Optix  

Coloured Specialty Papers, 
 produced at the Shoalhaven 

 Paper Mill. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Help Keeping Jobs in AUSTRALIA 

 

Once upon a time    

We had a beautiful beach and reserve called Palm Beach Sanctuary Point.  
 

   The residents of Sanctuary Point, Adults and their children, enjoyed the squeaky 
white sand under their feet and the unpolluted clean, clear waters of the St Georges   

Basin, known to many locals and tourists who visited this much loved beach, that was 
used with pride. Today we have a smelly, disgusting, unkempt beach, called Palm 

Beach, alongside of the renamed Palm Beach Reserve, now called Ray Brooks Reserve 
Sanctuary Point, where the overgrown unkempt Basin Walk crosses through. 

 
 

They call this NATURAL... I call it DISGUSTING! 

 

       



 
 

Page 2 

  What ever way you look at it! If ever a poor old tired 
beach and reserve needed a makeover... Then Sanctuary Point, 
Palm Beach, the Ray Brooks Reserve and the Basin Walk Way all 
need more than a cosmetic change and face lift, it needs someone 
in Council and/or the NSW Fisheries Department to again take a 
look at what is being created, at what was once a valuable asset of 
the Shoalhaven and a prize location to bring their families to. 
 

   It is all very well to see Sanctuary 
Point increasing in population, but 
allowing the esthetical  beauty, 
Council Assets and Developing In-
frastructure deteriorate in Sanctu-
ary Point, while improving and 
maintaining other less populated 
areas of the Shoalhaven, at the ex-
pense of Sanctuary Point! This can 
only devalue, not only Sanctuary 
Point House and land values, but will impact on all house and 
land values in the Shoalhaven Bay and Basin, if not readdressed 
in a more equitable distribution, that will see Sanctuary Point re-
ceive its fair share of the Capital Projects of Shoalhaven Council 
and the NSW Fisheries Department... We Now Have Over 6,500 
citizens in Sanctuary Point, I try to show the good side of Sanctu-
ary Point, but! It is becoming Harder and Harder to be positive, 
when others just keep on letting nature take its course, in proba-

bly the highest populated town of the Shoalhaven... WHERE IS THE FAIRNESS? 
 

   The Basin Walk is like a goat track and much to be desired. 
Trees in the Ray Brook Reserve have Snapped and dangerous 
branches just hanging in the trees waiting to be speared into the 
ground, or snapped and rotting 
Banksia branch, near where the 

children play area is to be seen.                                            
The overdue resurfacing of the     
car park was long overdue, but 

adds little to the old equipment        
and lack of presentation. 
   A spruce up of the seats would 
be nice, and side shelving on the 
BBQ’s would help while cooking. 

Retaining Wall Logs in the Water. 



 
 

Vincentia 
Market 
Place  

 
  Progress is coming along to plan and Christmas Shopping 2015 is  

looking good. 
                      Woolworths                                                   Aldi 

            

Worksite approaching the 
Woolworths Marketplace  

 Construction is being 
 transformed into the new 

 Vincentia Market Place, where 
Woolworths, Aldi and 

 approximately 27 Specialty 
Shops will cater for our  

shopping 
needs! 

 

Woolworths, 
Aldi and the 

specialty shops 
transforming 
the work site 

for us! 
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http://www.woolworthsshoppingcentres.com.au/leasing-
opportunities/vincentia 

• Chemist 
• Newsagency 
• Bakery 
• Patisserie 
• Butcher 
• Hair and beauty 
• Coffee 
• Fast Food 
• Restaurant 
• Discount Operator 
• Fashion 

Click on 
the link 

for 
 leasing 

 Opportu-
nities 

 

Leasing Opportunities 



 
 

Page 4 

   BMD Constructions is a wholly 
owned subsidiary of BMD Group 
(BMD), a national group of companies 
engaged in engineering design, con-
struction and land development for 
clients and partners in the urban de-
velopment, transport infrastructure 
and resources and energy sectors. 
 
   With approximately 1,700 staff 
throughout Australia, BMD has the 
resources and experience to deliver 
projects ranging in size from $1 mil-
lion to over $1 billion and is currently 
ranked 36th in the 2013 BRW’s Top 
500 Private Companies list and 3rd in 
the 2013 Brisbane Business News’ Top 
100 Private Companies.  

 

   Some disruption to the flow of traffic in the vicinity of the Woolworths Vincentia Market Place is 
to be expected, while BMD Constructions prepare the new carriage way around the Vincentia 
Market Place for the convenience and safety of pedestrians and drivers using the existing and new 
roads and path ways being constructed. 
 
   There will be a Dual Carriage way 
East and West of the roundabout at 
Wool Road and Naval College Road 
(also known as Jervis Bay Road).  
 
   Our first set of traffic lights are to 
be installed at the entrance to Vincen-
tia High School and the Bay & Basin 
Leisure Centre Access Road, on the 
Wool Road. Construction will see the 
opening of the new Moona Creek 
Road between the Bayswood Residen-
tial area and the Vincentia Market 
Place, where access to the number 
one and two car parks will be used by 
shoppers to the market place. 
 
   Please be guided by the safety re-
strictions put in place by BMD, slow 
down where construction is being 
carried out and be patient for neces-
sary delays while initial work is being 
carried out on the existing roads.  
    

   Please remember any short delay now is getting us closer 
to better and safer roads in the future. 

 

BMD Regrets any Inconvenience and  
Appreciates your patience. 
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CLIFTON COMMUNITY FOOD GARDEN—SANCTUARY POINT   

   Has become incorporated and are now a standalone entity. We do of course thank 
Sanctuary Point Pride for helping to establish our garden as well as Bendigo Bank. 
Wendy Parkinson was elected President at our first meeting as an incorporated body in 
April 2015     
  Michael Flannery   Secretary     
  
New Members  
          are  
Most welcome 
Go on line at                                                                                                 
 

www.cliftongarden.org 
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   The Sanctuary Point Men’s Shed inc. 
    

   President : Ray Marcusson  4447 8634 
   Secretary: Michael Flannery  0422 701 929  
 
 To obtain further information about the Mens Shed, you can find them 
on their website www.sanctuarypointmenshed.org 
 
    To view their wonderful Carpentry and Wrought Ironwork, you can 
call into the SANCTUARY  POINT  MEN’S  SHED at  20A 
WOOLAMAI ROAD, FALLS CREEK NSW   (Short distant in from Jervis Bay Road.)...  Hours of 
Business: Monday, Wednesday & Thursday  0900-1600  (9-4)    The Men’s Shed is all about men,  
doing what men do best 
together... Helping each other, to talk and work together, as they live life to the fullest! You too can 
be a member of the Men’s Shed... Give them a call today! Ray:   4447 8634  
                                                                       Michael:   0422 701 929 

 
   The Sanctuary Point Mens Shed 
will soon be re-locating to Clifton 
Park, Sanctuary Point, alongside 

of the 
 Clifton Community Food Garden. 

 
If you join now, you can help them 

move and become an inaugural 
member, who brought the Mens 
Shed home to Sanctuary Point. 

   
   The Sanctuary Point Men’s Shed 
inc. is a Fully Incorporated Regis-
tered Charity and you too, can 

support them by becoming a Volunteer Member, or making a Donation... All  donations over $2.00 
made to SPMS are Tax Deductible.    

The above advertisement, is Inserted by the Editor as a Community Service  

www.shoalwater.nsw.gov.au 
Inserted by the Editor as a community Service for Shoalhaven Water 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Inserted by the Editor as a 
community service  for the concerned citizens 

of the SHOALHAVEN. 

   Know this number...  
and when you see  a maintenance 

or graffiti  problem in the 
  Shoalhaven... Get on the 

  telephone and make the call...  

(02) 4429 3506 
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   Any improvements to our Health Services is most certainly good news to 
me and worthy of a mention in my newsletter. Ann Sudmalis MP Federal 
Member for Gilmore, put out this media release on the 28th May 2015 and 
any increased incentives to attract Doctors to some of Gilmore’s smaller 
towns is worthy of the mention. 
 

   Ann Sudmalis has mentioned a number of Towns in the Bay & Basin that 
can benefit from the changes and many other towns and villages will no 
doubt be able to take advantage of the changes. 
 

Further information can be obtained at Australian Government Depart-
ment of Health Web Site, then go to 

General Practice Rural Incentives Programme (GPRIP) 
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   On Tuesday 19th May 
2015 Shoalhaven City 
Council Mayor, Joanna 
Gash joined Federal Mem-
ber for Gilmore, Ann Sud-
malis MP to inspect the ex-
tension of the current Skate 
Park in Sanctuary Point and 
Councillors Patricia White, 
Greg Watson and Mark 
Kitchener were also in at-
tendance to see Ann Sud-
malis MP provide Council 
with a Cheque of $170,000 
towards the completed Lo-
cal Skate Park. 
 
   Skate Parks are a wonder-
ful recreational sport for 
children and care in wear-
ing the correct safety pro-
tection and clothing should 
be adhered to at all times, 
when using the facilities. 
 

   Although this is a nice local Skate Park in Sanctuary Point, there is a Plan in place 
for the eventual construction of a Regional Skate Park in the vicinity of the Leisure 
Centre Vincentia. Although the Extension of the Local Park in Sanctuary Point and the 
commencement of the Regional Skate Park in Vincentia has taken a long time to come, 
when I spoke to and saw the enjoyment on the faces of the parents and children who 
were in attendance on the 8th June 2015, when I took the photo below... It’s worth it! 
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 = New Police  Station 
for the Bay & Basin! 

 
 
 
 
   As some of you may have heard on the radio this morning Friday 5th June 2015, 
our state MP Mrs. Shelley Hancock (as promised) has met with the Minister for Po-
lice and Justice, Deputy Premier Troy Grant, about the possible location of and time
-frame for the new Bay and Basin Police Station to serve our community in the fu-
ture. 
 
   The Deputy Premier and Minister (who is himself a ex-country policeman) has 
once again promised that the police station will be built in the area prior to the next 
NSW State Election due in 2019 and has stated that extensive consultation with the 
community will be held prior to this time, to determine the exact location, size, scope 
and features of this facility to best meet the community's needs. 
 
   This is a great step forward for the project and our community and we hope to be 
able to hear from Shelley and the Minister in coming weeks and months in person 
about what future plans for the facility have been developed and what input we as 
community members can have going forward and what suggestions we want to see 
put into action now. 

Michael Davis 
Bay & Basin Liberal Party Member South Coast 

Shelley Hancock MP 
State member for South Coast                                               Deputy Premier Troy Grant 

Minister for Police and Justice 



 
 

   Shoalhaven City Council are getting on with encouraging and welcom-
ing large construction Developments in the Shoalhaven... Another Development has 
been approved opposite the Bayswood Avenue entrance to Bayswood Residential, on 
Jervis Bay Road ( Naval College Parade). 

“Congratulations Shoalhaven City Council”. 
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As always, in case of emergency, call (000). 
 

Non Emergencies contact Police Link on 131444 or your local Police to provide 
anonymous information call crime stoppers on 1800 333 000.  
 

Domestic and Family Violence Info visit  www.police.nsw.gov.au 
 

Shoalhaven Domestic Violence Officers. 44219666 or 44219665 
Email shoaldvlo@police.nsw.gov.au  

 
Don’t forget. Cops are tops. 

 

Information provided by On The Beat & Inserted by the Editor as a Community Service  for              

Shoalhaven LAC 
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 SURVEY LOG ON 
   Log on to the NSW Police Web Site for the “Tell us what you want SURVEY!”. 

 

 

Help them to help us! Phone it in when you know it is wrong!  

Inserted by the Editor as a Community Service  for              Shoalhaven LAC  
 

If you think something is Wrong... contact your Local Police Station. 
 

Or ... HELP  THEM! ... HELP US! ...  PHONE IT IN! 
 

POLICE ASSISTANCE LINE… 131 444  For reporting of non urgent matters, It will be  
recorded as an Incident and passed on to the appropriate Police Station to follow up … It will also 
become a Statistic and they can be used for the allocation of Police in your local area. 
EMERGENCY ... 000 and ask for Police.  For Life Threatening or Immediate Attention Required.  

CRIME STOPPERS ... 1800 333 000 Anonymous Information. 
 

 When you have had enough! …  Remember … If you want to stop Crime… I mean…You 
really want to stop Crime… Commit yourself to a SIGNED STATEMENT and you will REALLY 
give your POLICE something to WORK WITH! 

 

for the  SAFETY OF 
LIFE AT SEA   

                      

When you are going on 
the waters, of the  ST 

GEORGES BASIN … 
Don’t forget to log on 
and off with Marine 

Rescue Sussex Inlet, 
for the safety of your life 
on the water. (27 MHz 
Chn: 88 VHF Chn: 16) 

  Or  
Telephone: 4441 3555.            

 

   The above Notice is inserted by 
the Editor as a Community 

 Service for                                
 

                SUSSSEX  
                INLET                            

https://secure.peoplepulse.com.au/display.php?mid=2060116b2b887848336 

Future Police & Community  
Engagement Visits 

Unless  emergency response elsewhere 

    Date        Time                     Location 
                                       
 

https://www.facebook.com/ShoalhavenLac 
www.police.nsw.gov.au 


